New London Country Club
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF NLCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS

January 21, 2010
The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the New London Country Club, Inc. was called to order at 6:38 p.m. at the Clubhouse.

ATTENDANCE:





Present


Absent
Deborah Benson, President
                 


   X
Rob Renehan, Vice-President
     X

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer

     X

Diane Smith, Secretary

     X

Tim Burrows


     X

Lou Camerota


     X

James Flannigan


     X

Isaak Lazarou


     X

Shawn Maguire


     X
Phillip Orenstein


     X

Tracy Shoor



     X
Kevin Willoughby


 


    X
1.  Call to Order
      Vice-President Renehan called the meeting to order at 6:38 p.m. 
2.  Delegations from Membership
Members questioned the intent of President Benson’s January 19th letter to the membership, the status of the discussions with Dime Bank and possible alternatives to debt restructuring.  Isaak Lazarou, Finance Board Chairman, and Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, responded that the Finance Committee was following through with their original plans, i.e., to work with the bank, to reduce expenses and to develop alternative plans that could be acted upon quickly in case of a shortfall.  Mr. Barry added that they were working to provide all of the information that Dime Bank was seeking.  In response to questions about the availability of a 2010 budget, Mr. Barry stated that it was 98% complete, but that some of the accounting data in the 2009 Trial Balance had to be corrected.
Questions were also asked about refunds should a member decide to resign after paying a portion of their dues.  Vice-President Renehan said that money would be returned and Vickie Videll, Office Manager, specified the resignation cut-off date for a 100% refund is April 14th.
3.  Minutes of Previous Board Meetings
3.1 Regular Meeting – December 17, 2009
Upon a motion by Jim Flannigan, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to accept the December 17, 2009 minutes as presented.  Tracy Shoor made the following corrections:  6.4(1) and 6.4(2) motions were made by Lou Camerota, not Lou Shoor.  She also noted that she had not provided Walter J. Barry with the Women’s Association year-end statements and it was determined that Vivian Brooks had provided the information. The minutes of the December 17, 2009 were accepted as corrected by unanimous vote.

4.  New Business
4.1  Correspondence

       There was no correspondence.

4.2 2010 BOD Meeting Schedule

Phil Orenstein made a motion to accept the attached meeting schedule and it was seconded by Jim Flannigan.  Discussion was held and it was the consensus of the Board members to hold the February meeting on the 25th and have further discussion concerning subsequent meetings.  Jim Flannigan withdrew his second and Phil Orenstein withdrew his motion.
4.3 2010 Golf Calendar
The Board members were given a draft 2010 Golf Calendar for review before taking action at the March 2010 meeting.

5.  Officers’ Reports
 5.1  Treasurer’s Report
Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, reported that he had been working on the Balance Sheet and the Profit & Loss Statement and felt that they were 85% accurate. He gave examples of some of the areas on which he had been working, including write-off recommendations, restructuring the Balance Sheet, property tax payment allocations and revenue and expense histories.  Vice-President Renehan thanked Walter J. Barry and Isaak Lazarou, Finance Committee Chairman, for their hard work and significant progress in dealing with Club finances.

             5.1(1)  Financial Reports




 The 12/31/10 Financial Reports were accepted for the record.

6.  Committee Reports
6.1 Green
   Rob Renehan, Green Chairman, reported that the Green Department was operating with a skeleton crew and they were working on trees, brush and rebuilding a wall between eight and nine.  Dan Rogers, Superintendent, added that the pruning had been completed and that he had been lent a bulldozer for three months to work on the project on eleven.
      6.2  Golf
            Shawn Maguire, Golf Chairman, reported that they were working on the 2010 calendar 

and tournaments.  He said that they had met with Corporate Caterers (formerly part of Shoreline Caterers) who had provided attractive price points.  The next step, he advised, will be to go back to the tournament planners for decisions.  Vice-President Renehan thanked the Golf Committee and congratulated them on the increased tournament revenue, from $44,000 in 2009 to a 2010 $100,000 revenue projection.
6.3 Food & Beverage
Tim Burrows, F&B Chairman, reported that they had been working hard to find someone to run NLCC’s food and beverage operation without success.  He sited the limited revenue potential as the likely problem.  Therefore, he reported, the F&B Committee had decided to hire a bar manager and that the in-house menu would be restricted to light fare in order to minimize costs. He stressed the importance of set Grill Room hours. He went on to say that the ballroom would be marketed, with NLCC collecting rents and liquor sales revenue.  Caterers would be used to provide the food, he added.  

     6.4  Membership

   Lou Camerota, Membership Chairman, reported that the membership count was at 280, 


with 275 Regular members and 5 Pautipaug members.  He described the proactive steps that were being taken to recruit new members, particularly Pautipaug members, and the encouraging results. 

6.4(1)  Membership Applications

                       6.4(1)(a)  Edward D. Painter, Jr., Regular Membership

                       6.4(1)(b)  Matt Barnes, Associate (Returning)


Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to accept applications 6.4(1)(a) and 6.4(1)(b) for membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
7.   Old Business
      7.1 Approval of 2010 Budget

Walter J. Barry stated that he had been working with the Finance Committee and   would continue to do so in order to have a budget for the February meeting.
7.2 Computer Issues

Phil Orenstein reported that Contemporary Computer Solutions had upgraded the server and that it should be good for one or two years.  He recommended that TSI (current IT support company) services be discontinued to save over $300 per month and that Contemporary Computer Solutions be used on an as-needed basis.  Upon a motion by Phil Orenstein, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was moved to discontinue TSI and hire Contemporary Computer Solutions to provide IT support.  Walter J. Barry indicated that he wanted a written contract with his rates for the next meeting.
8.   Executive Session
Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Phil Orenstein, it was moved to go into executive session at 7:50 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  The executive session ended at 8:15 p.m. with no votes having been taken.
9.   Adjournment
Upon a motion by Phil Orenstein, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to adjourn at 8:20 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,

Vickie Videll
Office Manager
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